
 
 

Education Resources 
Executive Director Tony McDaid 

Head Teacher Kirstine McDonald 

 

Market Road. Carluke ML8 4BE  Phone: 01555 772580  Email: gw14highmillpsoffice@glow.sch.uk 

   
 

 
 
21st August 2020 
 
 
Dear Parent 
 
LOCKERBIE MANOR – SEPTEMBER 2020 
 
Unfortunately, I am writing to confirm that the planned Primary 7 residential visit to Lockerbie 
Manor has now been formally cancelled.  
 
This is as a result of the ongoing Covid-19 pandemic, which means Lockerbie Manor are 
unable to open at this time. The centre is arranging a refund of monies paid, and this will be 
passed to parents in due course.  We anticipate that this will be through your ParentPay 
account. 
 
The Carluke Learning Community, has not re-arranged the outing as, on instruction from 
South Lanarkshire Council, we are not to plan any school trips.  This adds to the uncertainty 
about when the centre would re-open. 
 
While I appreciate this will be disappointing for you and your child, I hope you understand this 
decision has been out with our control and Lockerbie Manor are working within the Scottish 
Government guidelines. 
 
 
Yours sincerely 
 
 

 
 
Kirstine McDonald  
(Head Teacher)  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 


